
PRAYER LETTER – April 2019 
 
Surely God is my salvation; I will trust and not be afraid. The LORD, the LORD himself, 
is my strength and my defense; he has become my salvation. With joy you will draw 
water from the wells of salvation. Isaiah 12:2-3 
 
The fulfilment of those words can be found in Jesus Christ. He invites us to His well of 
life and thanks to Him we can quench our thirst. He is our strength, our song and our 
salvation. His invitation is still open and reaches people, just like we try to reach many 
and encourage them to hear the Gospel. The Bible Week event is coming up on May 24th-
June 2nd. We commit this time, and ourselves, to the Lord and we ask you to remember 
us in your prayers. 
 
During the week, we have planned evangelism in our church for all and one youth 
meeting. We will also have a concert with testimonies and meetings with young people 
in schools, as well as a large meeting for children in the Civic Centre, co-organized with 
the Castle Museum in Pszczyna and our town hall’s Department for Culture. During this 
meeting, children will watch a pantomime “Eternal Bubble” during which they will be 
taken on an exciting journey to finding out why bubbles burst. They will also be able to 
discover that people are like bubbles – we need eternity too from God through Jesus 
Christ. Towards the end of the Bible Week, we will have a street evangelism, including a 
voice of a missionary who will speak about persecuted Christians in countries where 
one can get killed for preaching the Gospel. 
 
Lately, we have had a time of preparations, regular ministry in the church and many 
individual pastoral meetings. We have studied the life of Daniel the prophet in our Bible 
study group; in the men’s meeting we talked about two aspects of living a holy life and 
on Sundays, I have preached about the work of the Holy Spirit in our lives. 
 
We pray for Mateusz (27), who walked away from the Lord. He stopped coming to 
church and attending youth meetings. He doesn’t keep in touch with anyone anymore 
though his parents are church members. (Surprise: He agreed to meet with me this 
evening.) 
 
We pray for Lukasz and Dorota – although our meetings regarding membership are 
over, they still lack unity. They both want to become members of our congregation, but 
they are going through marital crisis.  Please pray for them – they are so precious to us 
and our church will be so blessed having them as members. Their daughters attend 
youth meetings.  
 
We pray for Kasia who went to a Christian rehab centre for alcohol addicts. She became 
a Christian there, came back home (near our town) and began searching for a Biblical 
church. We have met with her and pray for perseverance in faith and freedom from her 
addiction in the name of Jesus. We also pray for salvation for Anna, Marek’s wife, as well 
as for Rafal’s wife who is a catholic. Both men have joined our church not long ago and 
need spiritual growth.  
 
We pray for guidance and wisdom during another meeting in May with our town mayor 
regarding the purchase of a new church building. We also pray for Wacek, who has been 
seeking the Lord’s guidance regarding planting a new church in Kobior (10km from our 
town).  
 
We send our kindest regards to you in the name of Jesus. Please remember about us in 
your prayers and may the Lord bless you.    
 
Tomasz &Kamilla 


